

Box 1602 . 5014-50th Avenue . Yellowknife, NT X1A 2P2 **Phone** 867.675.0788 . **Fax** 867.675.0789 . **Web** www.gmob.ca

Ms. Natalie Plato
Deputy Director
Giant Mine Remediation Project
Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada (CIRNAC)

June 4, 2019

GMOB Request for Project Funding information

At our recent meeting with the Project Team, we were informed that the Treasury Board of Canada had approved a long-term funding envelope for eight sites currently managed by your department and that the Giant Mine site was a part of this. We asked what the total of the approved allocation for the Project was but this detail was not available, and therefore not provided at the time.

GMOB is requesting the approved funding total for the life of the Giant Mine Remediation Project. GMOB is also requesting that the projected budget be broken down by year and that the information you provide, includes not only the amounts per year for the definition and implementation periods, but also those for the post- implementation site management and monitoring phase.

This is consistent with our 2018 request that noted:

"GMOB was briefed verbally on the future year macro budget figures. Once the post-FCSAP 2020 source of funding is confirmed, we would appreciate receiving the final budget details in writing."

GMOB understands that actual annual budgets for the Project are subject to change.

Thank you for your attention to these requests. Should you have any questions or need further clarification, please contact the GMOB office.

Sincerely,

Dr. Kathleen Racher

Chair, Giant Mine Oversight Board

Hall Part